

Ysgol Gynradd Tairgwaith Tairgwaith Primary School

Prifathro/ Headteacher: Mr N Thomas Dirprwy/ Deputy: Miss T Morris

Cadeirydd Y Llywodraethwyr/Chair of Governors: Mr D Humphreys

Heol Llwyncelyn, Tairgwaith. Rhydaman SA18 1UU Llwyncelyn Road, Tairgwaith. Nr Ammanford SA18 1UU E mail: tairgwaith@npt.school Ffon/ Tel: 01269 823258

NEWSLETTER

11th July 2023

Dear Parent/Carer,

1. September

Children will be able to enter school from **8.40am until 8.50am (unless they attend Breakfast club) School starts at 8.50am.** The small white gates leading to the school yard are locked at 9am. If you arrive after this time you must phone the school for access.

Classes for the new academic year are:-

Ms T Morris – Nursery

Ms T Morris – Reception, Year 1 and Year 2

Mrs J Thomas – Year 3, Year 4 and 5

Mrs K Field - Year 5 and 6

2. Breakfast Club

Breakfast club will open on Tuesday 5th September at 8.10am

3. First Aid

Preparing for the new school year we wish to clarify procedures and protocols for dealing with First Aid.

- Parents will be contacted if it is **felt appropriate** and where there has been a head injury.
- An accident report will be completed if the injury is not a minor one.

Minor accidents are dealt with in the school, but **accidents of a more serious nature**, **needing medical attention are notified to the parents/ guardians**. Occasionally, an accident occurs when it becomes necessary to take a child to hospital. If parents cannot be contacted, a member of staff will accompany the child to hospital or call for an ambulance.

It is imperative that we have correct mobile phone or home telephone numbers. If the school rings you we will not leave a voice message unless necessary. In September, Mrs Jones will send out a contact sheet with all details we hold on your child. Please amend and return. If necessary we will contact in order, named people on your child's contact record.

4. Sports Day

Sports Day was a fantastic occasion and as you can imagine all staff were overjoyed when we managed to complete the day's events for Foundation Phase and Key Stage 2.

5. School Council

Parents and carers, our school council have decided to do a bric a brac stall in the school fete next week. They are going to raise funds for the school. If you have anything that is in good condition and you no longer require can you please donate to them to sell. Many thanks from the School Council.

6. School Fete

The school fete is on the 19th July. It starts at 3pm. There will be numerous stalls and also lots of fun activities for children and adults to get involved in. Raffle tickets have been sent home but there will be a chance to buy some on the day. One of the activities is "Splat a Teacher" It is £1 for 3 sponges. Please allow your children to bring some money to school to splat a teacher earlier than 3pm because at approximately 2.30pm Mr Thomas will be ready to be soaked!!!

7. Leavers Assembly

The year 6 leavers assembly will be on Tuesday 18th July at 1.30pm. Refreshments will be available after the assembly.

8. School Summer Camp

NPT Sports Camp will be held on Thursday 27^{th} and Friday 28^{th} July from 10am-3pm at our School. It is available for children in years 3-6 and a deposit of £5 is required at the time of booking but will be reimbursed, lunch will be provided for the children. There will be no school staff present as it is run by NPT Pass. If you require the link please ask in the office.

9. Parents and Friends of Tairgwaith Primary

The PFTP have been instrumental in organising many events this year and as the term draws to a close I would like on behalf of the Governors, staff and pupils of the school to thank all members for their support. The blinds that have been bought for the school hall have been a great purchase and ensured the pupils are able to eat lunch in comfort. Money from the school fete will possibly go towards the purchase of Chromebooks in the Autumn Term.

10. Thank you

At the end of another academic year, I would like to express my sincere thanks to all the pupils, parents, Governors and staff for all their hard work. It has been another year where despite changes in staffing the children have been focussed on making improvements in their learning. We have seen a PTA re-established that has been supportive of the school in organising events. As we draw a close on this academic year I hope all stakeholders reflect on what has been achieved in our community. As the sun sets and we wish Year 6 well in Comprehensive we hope everybody has a wonderful summer and look forward to September where new challenges await us all.

Dates for the Diary

- Monday 10th July, Tuesday 11th July and Wednesday 12th July Parental Consultations
- Tuesday 18th July Leavers Assembly (parents/carers)
- Wednesday 19th July PTA Summer Fete
- Thursday 20th July Year 6 leavers trip
- Friday 21st July Pupils last day of academic year
- Monday 24th July Inset Day
- Friday 1st and Monday 4th September 2023 Inset Days
- Tuesday 5th September 2023 Children return to school

School Email:	School Website:	Twitter:
tairgwaith@npt.school	tairgwaith-primary-school.j2bloggy.com	@Tairgwaith

Paratoi Pob Plentyn am Dyfodol Gwell. Preparing Every Child for a Better Future.